RHU AND SHANDON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTE OF ORDINARY MEETING HELD AT RHU

COMMUNITY HALL WEDNESDAY 12TH OCTOBER, 2011
WELCOME:
Extended to all from Jan who took the chair for the meeting. A particular welcome to Fiona Baker and Morven Boyle.
Present: 
Jan Crawford 

(Acting Convener and Secretary)



Colin Caskie


(Treasurer)



Gordon King


(Minute Secretary)



Pat Pollock-Morris



Provost William Petrie
(Guest)



Councillor George Freeman  (Guest)



Morven Boyle



Fiona Baker



Cdr James Leatherby RN
(Guest)



Alan Dundas


(Guest)

Apologies:
Jack Rudram

Acceptance of minute of previous meeting held on Wednesday 10th August, 2011.

Proposed:
Colin
Seconded:
Pat

Public Question Time:
There were no questions from the public.
Guest Speaker:  James stated that he had little to report.  He had contacted Rosyth for material with regard to the interdependency between the Rhu Marina development, Crown Estates and the Clyde Offsite Centre (COSC).  There are suggestions that although the functions of the COSC were necessary for the operation of HM Naval Base Clyde, the exact location of the facility was not important.  It is therefore conceivable that negotiations could take place to make best use of the site.  James also commented that he was maintaining a watching brief on the playground developments as Pat has reported that the target has been reached.

Treasurer’s Report:  Colin reported that there have been no transactions since the last meeting.  He is now receiving a quarterly bank statement and the fund stands at £987 with no outstanding liabilities.  The account is accruing 1-2 pence in interest each month.    
Correspondence:   Jan advised that she has received information from Argyll and Bute regarding the communication rules for minutes and agendas.  She has also received an updated list of council staff contacts. Information on the subject of community council numbers, R&SCC should have 16 members and need a minimum of 8 for a quorum.  It has been agreed with Charles Repkie that we can continue with 5 members for the time being.  There may be a further opportunity to elect more members in November or December and Councillor Freeman has emailed his contacts to generate some interest.  There are a few possible candidates and it is hoped that information packs will be available early in November.
It was reported that Alan Reid had visited for a drop in clinic for about half an hour but there was no response from the public.  It was considered that the public were unaware of his presence and it may not have been well advertised.

Member’s Reports:  
Colin:  Observed that there are a number of temporary road signs in the area and recommended that they should be removed and then reused or recycled.  He remarked that the speed limit warning sign, close to the marina, was still working.  The road sweeping vehicle had been around cleaning the gutters but it should be noted that a large proportion of drains are either partially or completely blocked.  Jan had contacted Stuart McCraken and had been informed that the council are clearing weeds from kerbs and walls in the area.  She added that there is a Community Warden but is not aware of his remit or number of hours per week worked.
Provost Petrie informed those present that there was a plan to send a squad to clear out the debris from the burn as it is getting choked.  He added that the seat had been removed from the village green and will be replaced once it has been refurbished.
Councillor George Freeman:  Reported that the residents of Lineside Walk have asked for the gas main to be extended.  This would cost in the region of £2000 per household; the supply companies have been approached to assist with the financing of the project.  There has been a requirement to remove £180k from the budget of 6 community centres one of which is Rhu.  He assured R&SCC that the spend for RHU was around £20k and would not be reduced.  

A planning application for a new dwelling in Lagary Park have been received but there are a number of objections regarding access.    

The contract for school pupil transportation has been awarded to McColls Coaches having been removed from Wilsons of Rhu and Garelochhead Coaches.  Various issues are being investigated over the award of the contract.  Anecdotally, questions regarding the safety of the vehicles are being raised, users of the service are urged to raise their concerns in writing to Cllr Freeman.       

Gordon:  Reinforced Colin’s comments regarding drains and added that there are a large proportion of blocked drains on the A814 between Rhu and the base.  He recommended that a concerted effort should be made to clear the drains when the majority of the leaves are off the trees.  He noted that the street light at the bus stop is now working correctly.
Pat:  The playground is in the final phase of development but there are concerns over the location of the suppliers of the equipment and that the after sales service may be difficult, if required.

Alan Dundas:  Explained that there are different parties involved with the development of the marina as a whole.  Crown Estates are responsible for the waterside operation and Rhu Marina for replacing temporary buildings and the development on the shore side.  Argyll and Bute are asking for a master plan and he agrees that a co-ordinated effort is more desirable that piecemeal development.          
Pat thanked Alan for his contribution to the discussion. 
Morven:  Nothing to report.
AOB:  Jan formally expressed some regret as she tendered her resignation from the R&SCC.  Provost Petrie thanked Jan for her efforts over the past years particularly for her recent duties as Convenor.  

The Rhu and Shandon Community Council AGM was postponed until after the next round of By-Elections. 

Date of Next Meeting:  14 December 2011.  This may be revised to permit maximum attendance.
